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February 24, 2011 Peter M. Connolly
202 862 5989

peter.connolly@hklaw.com

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
445-12" Street, SW

Washington, DC 20554

Ell ED/ACC -
RE:  Schlumberger Technology Corporation/CapRock Communications, ‘In!éT ED/ACCEPTED
Applications for Assignment of License
File Nos. SES-ASG-20101119-01454; SES-ASG-20101122-01458;  FEB 24 7011

SES-ASG-20101130-01482

Federal Communécations Commission
Office of the Secretary

Dear Ms. Dortch:

CapRock Communications Inc. ("CapRock"), Assignee herein, through counsel, and
pursuant to Section 25.119(f) of the FCC's Rules, hereby requests an extension of 60 days, until
May 28, 2011, to consummate the above referenced assignments of license. On November 22,
2010 and November 30, 2010, Schlumberger Technology Corporation ("'Schlumberger") Assignor
herein, and CapRock filed the above-referenced applications seeking FCC's consent to the
assignment of the above-referenced licenses.

On January 26, 2011, the International Bureau gave public notice of its approval of the
above-referenced assignments.! Pursuant to Section 25.119(f) of the FCC's Rules, the deadline for
consummating the assignment of the licenses is 60 days after authorization, that is, by March 28,
2011. However, owing to anticipated delays in obtaining authorizations to assign the foreign
licenses involved in the transaction, the assignments will not able to be consummated within the
allotted 60 day time period. It is currently anticipated that the closing will take place in early April
2011. However, to be on the safe side and avoid the need for filing for additional extensions in case
of unanticipated additional delays, CapRock respectfully requests an extension of 60 days, or until
May 28, 2011, to consummate the assignments. Granting this extension would serve the public
interest by allowing necessary additional time to complete assignments of license which the FCC
has already determined to be in the public interest. The earth station authorizations involved in the
assignment are identified below:

E7818 E100053 E960499
E010082 E100015 E100026

Please contact the undersigned should you have any questions regarding this matter.

Very truly yours,

Peter M. Connolly
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! See, Public Notice, Report No. SES-01315, released January 26, 2011.



